
Chicago Illinois 2–6–1937 

Following a period of worship when two messages were heard, Blue River 

Quarterly Meeting opened its session for business about 2 P.M. in the Library at 

57th Street. 

Several members of Chicago Quarterly Meeting joined us. 

 

Reports show representatives appointed as follows: 

 Clement and Luella Flitcraft   (Present 

 Karl and Helen Klein    (Not present, 

 Alfred Cope    (Present a part of the time) 

 

 Mary Margaret Smith    (Present) 

 James Bumgarner    (Present) 

 Clarence Mills     (Present) 

 Turner and Kathryn Mills   (Not present) 

 

The Clear Creek meeting reports a conference with its congressman, and address 

by Frederick J. Libby, and a prospective visit of Foster and Margaretta Heacock. 

 

A committee to nominate clerks consists of Humphrey Baynes, Lucretia Franklin, 

and Luella Flitcraft. 

 

A committee to consider dividing time with Chicago Quarterly meeting next year, 

so that both groups may enjoy the fellowship of both consists of 

Martha R. Mills, Clarence Mills, Clement B. Flitcraft, Marjorie Allee, and 

Elwood Brooks. 

 

The meeting is informed that two manuscript minute books of Benjaminville 

Preparative Meeting have been sold to the Library of the University of Illinois. 

One is said to be the book of Women Friends from 12–23–1861 to 3–2–1882; the 

other for Men Friends from 1–28–1862 to 9–7–1879. The sale followed an 

advertisement of Dale Putnam, a book dealer of Bloomington, Illinois. 

Information about the advertisement reached the clerk indirectly from Thomas E. 

Drake, Curator of Quaker Collections, Haverford College. Arthur Benjamin of 

Bloomington, investigating, learned that the books have gone to Urbana at the 

cost price of $15. 

 

With the thought that these records possibly belong to Illinois Yearly Meeting, the 

clerk is directed to correspond with the Librarian of the University of Illinois to 

ascertain what may be done. It is well, we think, that all of our records should be 

kept together. 

 

The Meeting is informed that the Mid-West Institute will be held next summer at 

Naperville instead of Evanston, Illinois, and housed by Northwestern College. 

Ruth Balderson will move to Naperville to promote the Institute. 
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A portion of the Sixth Query was read and a half hour spent on the topic Freedom 

of the Radio. It was urged that in the interest of freedom of speech, owners of 

broadcasting systems should be freed from legal liability and that such liability 

should be limited to those who deliver messages over the air. 

 

At three o’clock, we conclude to meet with Highland Creek Friends next sixth 

month. 

     Alice B. Flitcraft, Asst. Clerk. 

     Albert T. Mills, Clerk 

 

Notes. Blue River joined Chicago Qtly Meeting from 3– to 6 p.m. in their 

sessions; we ate with them in Woolman Hall, and listened to an informing speaker 

on Character Education. The weather thru the week end was pleasant. Charles 

Whitney addressed the Sunday Forum on the 1937 Farmer. There were five 

messages in the meeting for worship, four of these from women. 


